
To be officially published by the North Bend Eagle

PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, August 31, 2016 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:   Synovec, George, Weddle, Strand, Beam, Osborn and Missel.  Absent:  None.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the open meeting laws were posted for anyone’s review.  

The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.

The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed and received and placed on file correspondence from Time Warner Cable regarding programming changes, information from County Treasurer Dill on tax collections and Recovery Statistics Report of Credit Bureau Services, Summit Grove 5th Annual Report from Summit Grove Preservation Group, North Bend, Nebraska,  correspondence from NDEQ (Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality) regarding Modified Phased Construction & Operating Permit issued to Brad Ferguson, Ferguson Pork Production and Patty Mohr acreage concerning a septic system that has not been registered, notice of public hearing of Douglas County Planning Commission for September 14, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. on proposed zoning regulation text amendment, Certification of Taxable Value and Value Attributable to Growth for Dodge County for tax year 2016 and two Utility Installation Agreements for Century Link to install fiber optic telephone line between W. Military Avenue and Summer Haven Drive on Ridge Road Section 15/22, Township 17 North, Range 8 East and County Road 26 & Hwy 275 on County Road U, Section 17, Township 17 North, Range 9 East.

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the August 17, 2016 meeting as printed.

At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

Under any items of discussion, the Board briefly discussed inmate medical issues.


At 9:07 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, September 14, 2016 at 9:05 A.M.


Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

The Board unanimously approved wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $169,211.35.


The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $255,940.37.

The Board unanimously passed a motion adopting a Resolution authorizing the proper signatures on Amendment #1 to the Interlocal Agreement with ENHSA (Eastern Nebraska Human Services Agency).  Prior to approval, the County Board discussed the duration of the agreement to year 2035.  Attorney Glass pointed out an escape clause in the agreement which allowed for the withdrawal of any party from the agreement by Resolution at least ninety days before the conclusion of the fiscal year.
Under any business brought by the public or discussion from the public, Roxanne Kracl from the Credit Bureau answered questions Board members had regarding their tax collection process.  She explained the collections were getting smaller and smaller every year.  In the beginning, year 2004, $140,000 was collected compared to $13,000 now.  She explained the 2004 collections included multiple years of delinquent taxes.
Committee Report – Supervisor George, Chairman of the Finance Committee, went through a comparison of the 2006/2007 budget with the now proposed 2016/2017.  He commented much has been done in these budget years with no debt to the county.
Committee Report – Chairman Missel reported on a meeting of the PSAP (Public Service Answering Point) which he attended yesterday.  He commented on the great job done by Shelly Holzerland, Director of Communications of the Fremont/Dodge County 911.  

The Board unanimously approved the request of Robert D. & Gilberta Yater of Fremont, Nebraska and instructed the County Assessor to correct and adjust the value of their 2014 taxes by issuing a tax roll correction authorizing the County Treasurer to refund the taxes.  Prior to the motion, County Assessor Churchill explained they had no basement as recently assessed, but just a crawl space.  

The Board, by a 6 to 1 vote with Weddle dissenting, passed a motion allowing County Assessor Churchill to remove items as listed from her inventory that were missing in the office prior to her taking office.

The Board unanimously passed a motion reappointing Larry Ruzicka of North Bend, Nebraska as a member to the Dodge County Board of Adjustment to another 3-year term, expiring August 31, 2019.

 The Board unanimously approved the request of Highway Superintendent Doll and passed a motion adopting and authorizing the Chairman to sign a Resolution thru Caterpillar to lease a new 257D Multi-Terrain Skid Loader.  

Next, the County Board discussed an item held over from last meeting’s agenda, to consider the request of Highway Superintendent Doll to purchase a 2016 Caterpillar 12M3 Motor Grader off State of Nebraska bid document.  Supervisor George, Chairman of the Finance Committee, felt it could had been bid by the county and was not sure the John Deere Motor Grader could be traded in on the state’s bid contract.  Supervisor Strand was glad the state made this option available and expressed his feelings the Caterpillar was better mechanically.  Highway Superintendent Doll commented on the continuing problems they are having with John Deere graders.  The Board, by a 6 to 1 vote with George dissenting, approved the request of Highway Superintendent Doll to purchase the 2016 - 12M3 Motor Grader off the State of Nebraska bid at a price of $213,000, which included the trade-in of the 2006 John Deere 770D motor grader with snow plow & wing.


The Board unanimously approved the proposed 2016/2017 County Budget for public hearing and passed a motion setting the public hearing on the budget for September 14th at 9:15 A.M. 

At 9:50 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, September 14, 2016 at 9:00 A.M. and called for a recess until 10:00 A.M.


At 10:00 A.M., the Board convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
The Board unanimously approved and instructed the County Clerk to publish in the month of September a list of 2016 Dodge County Permissive Exemptions & Cemeteries pursuant to 77-202.03(5).

The Board unanimously received form 457, an application for exemption from St. Patrick’s Catholic Church of Fremont, Nebraska on a 2006 Pace American 2-wheel trailer and accepted the recommendation of County Treasurer Dill and granted the exemption.

The Board unanimously received a letter from Kathy Spicer requesting reconsideration of their 2016 Homestead Exemption.

A hearing was then held on the appeal of the denial of the 2016 Homestead Exemption for Scott and Kathleen Spicer of Ames, Nebraska.  County Assessor Churchill explained the Spicer’s were late in filing their 2015 application, but then was lost with all the other applications which caused them to refile the application.   Mrs. Spicer was present and commented she could not obtain a physician’s note, because the physician had not been in the facility long enough.  Supervisor Synovec suggested the physician’s statement be filled out reflecting her husband’s medical condition.  The Board, by a 6 to 1 vote with George dissenting, passed a motion reconsidering their 2016 Homestead Exemption Application and instructed the County Assessor’s office to submit their application with proper documentation to the State of Nebraska for consideration of approval for reimbursement.  If the state does not reimburse the county for their exemption, their home will be taxed.
With no further business, at 10:12 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, September 14, 2016.
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